Item 121





BY:\_\_\_\_\_

MONICA RODRIGUEZ COUNCILWOMAN, 7<sup>TH</sup> DISTRICT

December 2, 2022

Ms. Lydia Grant Sunland-Tujunga Neighborhood Council P.O. Box 635 Tujunga, CA 91043

Dear Ms. Grant:

As you are acutely aware, homelessness remains the number one issue affecting our city, and our community is not immune. Addressing homelessness with great urgency has been my priority since day one, and the pandemic has only exacerbated the need for more service providers to be availed in our community. In order to meet this urgent need, Making it Happen will be leasing Office Room 203 at North Valley Neighborhood City Hall. Making It Happen Inc. is a 501(c)3 non-profit public benefit corporation that provides essential services to individuals and families in need in the San Fernando Valley, including the unemployed, under-employed and those experiencing homelessness. They have continued to be a critical partner in providing food and grocery assistance. clothing, access to temporary and permanent housing, and medical care to residents no matter their circumstances.

Additionally, Storage Room 2 previously hosted Sunland-Tujunga Neighborhood Council items, such as file cabinets, tables and chairs. Given the aforementioned development, Storage Room 2 is now needed to store Council District 7 building items. You have 30 days to remove your items, please coordinate with my Sunland-Tujunga office.

Upon the lifting of emergency orders, we look forward to the community being able to resume use of our new and improved auditorium with advanced scheduling to the council office during operating hours, adhering to all COVID-19 municipal building guidelines.

If you have any questions, please contact my Sunland-Tujunga office at (818) 352-3287. Thank you in advance for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Monica Rodriguez

Los Angeles City Councilwoman, Seventh District